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Transportation, Economy and Environment Committee

STAFF REPORT

	Agenda Item:
	5
	Name:
	Mike Reed

	Proposed No.:
	2011-0072
	Date:
	March 9, 2011


SUBJECT
Motions confirming the Executive's appointment of William Riley, who resides in Council District Eight, to the King County Vashon-Maury Island Groundwater Protection Committee.

BACKGROUND
The Vashon-Maury Island Groundwater Protection Committee was established in 2001 by Ordinance 14214.  The committee was created for the purpose of providing oversight, coordination and technical advice regarding the implementation of the area's groundwater management plan.
King County Code Chapter 9.14.100 defines the following responsibilities for groundwater protection committees: 

(1) advise the King County Executive and Council on King County’s groundwater protection program, specifically as it relates to the Vashon-Maury Island groundwater management area; and 

(2) advise elected officials from the County, municipalities, special purpose districts, water and sewer utilities and associations and water purveyors on implementation of certified groundwater management plans.

The committee is also tasked with the following activities:
· Make recommendations on the annual and three-year work plan;

· Participate in and monitor implementation of groundwater management plans;

· Recommend modifications and updates to groundwater management plans;

· Coordinate community groundwater protection activities in conjunction with all of the regional entities involved in groundwater protection, especially public education, involvement and stewardship activities;

· Provide an annual status report;

· Recommend groundwater protection policies and services tailored to the unique needs of the Vashon-Maury Island groundwater management area; and

· Provide advice on state groundwater regulation.
CANDIDATE FOR APPOINTMENT TO THE VASHON-MAURY ISLAND GROUNDWATER PROTECTION COMMITTEE

William Riley is being appointed to serve a partial term expiring July 1, 2013, representing the commercial agriculturalists.  Mr. Riley has been owner of Maury Island Winery since 2008.  He was previously employed by the U.S. Environmental Protection Agency managing preparation of environmental assessments and environmental impact statements.  He served as a Wetlands Protection manager, Regional Mining Coordinator, and Director of the Office of Environmental Assessments for the EPA.  He has also been employed by Seattle City Light, the U.S. Army Corps of Engineers, and the U.S. Geological Survey.  He holds a BA in Human Biology from Stanford University.
ATTACHMENTS: 
1. Proposed Motion 2011-0072 with attachments

2. Executive’s transmittal letter, dated January 31, 2011

Pursuant to K.C.C.3.04.110, which allows for confidentiality, the required Financial Disclosure Statements have been distributed to Council members only. 
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